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Celebration of the Eucharist  
Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 pm 
Sunday Mass:  8:00 am & 11:00 am 
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Mass: 9:30 am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturdays:  3:30-4:30 pm or by appointment 

Physical Address: 530 Highway 274 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 5443 
   Lake Wylie, SC  29710 
Phone:  (803) 831-9095 
Fax:    (803) 831-6042 
Email:    allsaintsparish@bellsouth.net 
Website:  www.allsaintslakewylie.com 
 

Church Office Hours 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday-Friday 

Parish Staff 
Pastor:   Rev. Agustin Guzman, C.O. 
       803-627-5297, Cell Phone 
Deacons:   Deacon John Hall 
   Deacon Andrew J. Fatovic 
Pastoral 
Assistant:  Brother John Kummer, C.O.  
Secretary:   Wendy Mason (M-F) 
Bookkeeper:   Ricki Alley (Th/F) 
Director of 
Religious Ed.:  Joanne Kazista 
Youth Minister: Julie Hall 
 

Under the Administration of the Rock Hill Oratory 
The Rock Hill Oratory Phone:  803-327-2097 
The Rock Hill Oratory Website: www.rockhilloratory.net 

The Week Ahead 
Saturday 2/17, Saturday after Ash Wednesday 
9:00 am—11:30 am  Men’s CRHP 
12:00 pm Taylor Baptism 
3:30 pm Prayer Shawl 
3:30 pm Confessions 
4:30 pm Rosary  
5:00 pm Mass + George Robinette 
All Saints Charities-physical collection/ Black and Indian 
Home Missions 
FOOD DRIVE/Baby Bottles for Life Collection 
Sunday 2/18, First Sunday of Lent 
8:00 am Mass + Pro Populo 
No Faith Formation 
9:30 am Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass + Margaret Fetsko 
All Saints Charities–physical collection/ Black and Indian 
Home Missions 
FOOD DRIVE/Baby Bottles for Life Collection 
5:30 pm CORE 
6:30 pm HS Youth Group 
6:30 pm RCIA 
Monday 2/19, Lenten Weekday 
6:00 pm Girl Scouts 
6:30 pm Parish Pastoral Council 
7:00 pm Legion of Mary 
7:30 pm Boy Scouts 
Tuesday 2/20, Lenten Weekday 
6:00 pm ASWO 
7:00 pm Knights of Columbus Assembly Officers/ 
  Assembly 

The Week Ahead  
Wednesday 2/21, Lenten Weekday 
9:30 am Mass + Mike Mason 
Thursday 2/22, THE CHAIR OF ST. PETER THE  
  APOSTLE 
9:30 am Mass + Veronica MacKenzie 
10:00 am Bible Study 
3:30 pm Choir Practice 
6:30 pm Cub Scouts 
6:30 pm HS Discipleship Group 
7:00 pm Understanding the Mystery of the Mass  
  seminar  
Friday 2/23, Lenten Weekday 
9:30 am Mass + Marta Amatori 
10:00 am Ranger Rosary 
7:00 pm Stations of the Cross 
7:30 pm Movie Night 
Saturday 2/24, Lenten Weekday 
8:00 am—12:00 pm   K of C Admissions Degree 
3:30 pm Confessions 
4:30 pm Rosary  
5:00 pm Mass + Mike Mason 
Sunday 2/25, Second Sunday of Lent 
8:00 am Mass + Lucille Gibson 
9:15 am Faith Formation 
9:30 am Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass + Pro Populo 
1:00—3:00 pm  Eagle Scout Court of Honor 
6:30 pm Faith Formation 
6:30 pm RCIA 

Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are obligatory days of fasting and abstinence for Catholics. Fridays during Lent are obligatory 
days of abstinence. For members of the Latin Catholic Church, the norms on fasting are obligatory from age 18 until age 59. When 
fasting, a person is permitted to eat one full meal, as well as, two smaller meals that together are not equal to a full meal. The norms 
concerning abstinence from meat are binding upon members of the Latin Catholic Church from age 14 onwards. 



Father Agustin Guzman, C. O. is preparing  
Elizabeth Marie Bovee for marriage to  
Nicholas Alexander Frawley.  The wedding is 
scheduled for Saturday, July 21, 2018 at  
Holy Spirit Catholic Church in  
Highland, MI. Father Wayne Ureel, 
Pastor, will assist at the wedding. 

Food for Families  

The All Saints council of the Knights 
of Columbus is sponsoring a food drive as part of their 
Food for Families Program. This month the Clover Area 
Assistance Center (CAAC) is in need of: peanut butter, 
tuna fish, cereal, soup, rice, rice mixes, pasta, canned 
vegetables, and canned meats. Any other non-perishable 
items will be appreciated and used. These will be         
distributed to needy families in our community.            
Collection boxes will be present in the rear of the church 
before the Masses this weekend. Your generous donations 
for January resulted in 446# of food collected.          
Please give what you can! 

Baby Bottles for Life 
The All Saints Respect for Life       
Committee and the Knights of Columbus are 
sponsoring our yearly Baby Bottles for Life  
Campaign.  Please take a baby bottle when you 
leave church, fill it with coins, dollar bills, or a 
check and return it to church. We will collect the 
baby bottles and the funds raised will be used to 
support the Palmetto Women’s Center and our 
Ultrasound Initiative.  We are very close to  
having enough funds to purchase a new  
Ultrasound for the Center.  We will collect the 
bottles this weekend. Thank you. 

Make a Difference -  Join the Knights of Columbus 
As part of your New Year’s resolutions did you consider 
contributing more to your parish and community?  Can 
you spare just 3-4 hours per year? Your All Saints K of C 
Council runs almost 30 programs throughout the year.  
An additional 3-4 hours in any of these programs will 
make a BIG difference to YOUR parish and YOUR   
community. Interested? Talk to any Knight who is easily 
identifiable by his council shirt or nametag. Ask them 
what it means to be a member of the very best K of C 
council in SC. A council tri-fold, loaded with                
information, is also available in the literature racks as  
you exit the church.  You can always call Rick Engel at 
980-219-4949 or Bob Altenburg at                   
803-746-5464 for more information.           
Cheers and May God Bless!   

Under the Goal of Increasing Prayer and 
Worship in our Parish Priority Plan, we are 
announcing that the Rosary will be held   
before Mass in the Sanctuary on 
Saturdays at 4:30 p.m. beginning 
February 17th. 

Ministries and Parish Sponsored   
Organizations Budgets are due by 
May 1st 2018 at 8:00 a. m.  

The All Saints Youth Ministry thanks everyone for  
coming out to the Pancake Breakfast last weekend!  

FAITH FORMATION NEWS 
 

As a Church Community we faithfully offer assistance to 
offsite agencies and organizations here and around the 
World. We are creating and establishing food assistance for 
our own Parish Community, and naming it the PARISH 
PANTRY.  It is for parishioners only that have an immediate 
need to put food on their table. It is not in competition with 
CACC. It is meant to help meet the needs of our Faith  
Community. 
It will be located in the original cooking kitchen in unlocked 
cabinets which will be labeled with the contents.  You will 
only need to stop at the office and let them know where you 
are going, no questions will be asked and no forms will be 
filled out. 
The contents will be supplied by the children and youth in 
the Faith Formation program to teach and have them  
realize the definition of giving ALMS. 



 
All Saints’ Parish Committees  

 
 

Adult Senior Fellowship Peggy Hamilton..701-7334 
Altar Servers, Deacon Andy..……....….609-439-6134 
Annulments, Rita Kincaid ………….….704-907-3607 
Bereavement Ministry, Joan Epping……….831-8060 
  (Grief Share)  Charlene Horgan.…….704-517-9193 
Boy Scouts, Chad Beaulieu….…….. …860-869-7622 
Building Maintenance, Jim Tully…………..831-8256 
Bulletin, Wendy Mason.…………………....831-9095 
Catholic Faith Study, Jon and Pat Varvel . .831-8247 
Children’s Choir, Darrin Patterson…..803-327-1333 
Cub Scouts, Nick Schifferle……….…...803-242-5927 
Employment Search Ministry, Lou Foery ..627-4743 
Faith Formation, Joanne Kazista..…….803-367-3299 
Finance Council, Jerry Epping………. …...831-6838 
Flowers & Plants, Lucy Quigg .................... 831-0947 
Friends of the Oratory, Jon Varvel ............. 831-8247  
Historian, Pat Train ............................... 980-498-2314 
Hospice, Mary Doyle……………………….831-8213 
Kitchen, Rich and Sue Kruger………...847-878-9725 
Knights of Columbus, Rick Engel……980-219-8949 
Landscaping, Jim Tully ................................ 831-8256 
Legion of Mary, Janie Davis ………….803-412-2708 
Martha's & Mary's, Peggy Burley ....... 803-701-7558 
Men’s Club, Kirk Bumber……………..803-619-4188 
Music Coordinator, Kathy Lichter…....803-684-1492 
Newcomers,  Mary Long………………….. 746-5881 
Parenting Support Group ………….....803-493-4174 
Parish Council, Fr. Agustin Guzman ......... 831-9095 
Parish Liaison, Mary Cussen……..…..803-675-8258 
Parish Nurse, Madelyn Pazicni……………627-5486 
Prayer Shawl, Kathy Rapp .......................... 684-7852 
Prayer Angels, Carla Cullon ....................... 831-8549 
Ranger Rosary, Vivian Peralta-Mesa...704-910-7942 
Respect for Life, Connor Leahy……………746-5545 
RCIA, Brother John Kummer…………803-493-3901 
Sacristy, Margaret McBeth .......................... 831-1381 
Safe Environment, Joanne Kazista ............. 831-2033 
Sec. Franciscan Order, Len Diaddario 704-497-4658 
Teams of Our Lady, Chuck & Julia Hagen.………... 
 ................................................................. .704-293-6619 
Wedding Coordinator, Ricki Alley………..831-2063 
Women’s Org., Jeannette Altenburg..803-746-5464 

  Youth Ministry/ 
Young Adult,  Julie Hall………………803-831-9095 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptism: The celebration of Baptism is a moment of Grace for those to be baptized, for their families, and for the entire Parish Community.   
Preparation class is held the last Tuesday of each month at 7pm. Please call the office to RSVP. A Parish is a certain community of the Christian 
faithful stably constituted in a particular church, whose pastoral care is entrusted to a pastor (Code of Canon Law #515). Therefore, it is  
important for parishioners to register for contact and pastoral reasons. You must have a sponsor letter from the parish in which each of the  
godparents reside. A godparent must have received the sacraments of Baptism, Penance, Holy Communion and, if married, have been married in 
the Catholic Church. 
Marriage: Couples planning to be married must see a priest at least six months prior to the planned marriage. Couples seeking to be married at All 
Saints need to fulfill the All Saints pre-marriage process. The Wedding Coordinator and/or the Pastor will provide the couple with the guidelines 
and secure the date and time of the wedding.  Do not set a date in advance until you have spoken to the pastor. 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the Parish Office if you or a member of your family need the Sacrament of Anointing. 
After Hours Sick Calls: In case of serious illness after hours, please call 803-627-5297 and leave a message. Messages are checked regularly. 

TODAY'S READINGS 
First Reading -- God's covenant with Noah when he 
was delivered from the flood (Genesis 9:8-15). 
Psalm -- Your ways, O Lord, are love and truth to 
those who keep your covenant (Psalm 25). 
Second Reading -- The water of the flood prefigured 
baptism, which saves you now (1 Peter 3:18-22). 
Gospel -- This is the time of  
fulfillment. The kingdom of God  
is at hand (Mark 1:12-15).  

Collection for the 2/11/2018 Weekend 

Offertory…...........................…....………...$10,271.53 
Friends of the Oratory…….…………….…....$531.00 
Building Fund…....……….…...........…..…....$465.00 

All Saints Charities…...…........………………$140.00 
Families in Need...….…..…………...…………$30.00 
St. Mary’s Outreach…………………..…....$1,266.89 
Central & Eastern Europe…….……...…………$2.00 
Pancake Breakfast….…...……………………$136.50 
Good Friday……………..……………………..$25.00 
Votive Candles…..…………………………….$90.00 

 

Adults: 851     Children: 187 
Total Attendance: 1038 

UPCOMING COLLECTIONS       
March 3-4         Friends of the Oratory/Building  
          Fund-physical collections 
March 10-11         Catholic Relief Service (American    
          Overseas Appeal) 
March 17-18         All Saints Charities—physical  
          collection 

Youth Ministry Income 
Donation to Youth Ministry……..…………….$50.00 
Diocesan Youth Conference…….……………$897.50 
Youth Rally for Life………………………….$180.00 



 OPEN WEEKDENDS  
              March 24-25  April 14-15    
 June 23-24  July 28-29 
 August 25-26  September 15-16
 October 27-28 December 22-23  

 

Middle School Youth Group 
This group is for anyone in grades 6-8. We meet 

the first and third Friday of the month at  
7 –8:30 pm in the Parish Life Center. 

Upcoming dates: 
March 2nd & March 16th 
High School Youth Group 

This group is for anyone in grades 9-12.  
We meet on Sunday evenings opposite of  

Confirmation Classes at 6:30-8 pm. 
Upcoming dates: 

 March 4th & March 18th 
Contact Julie Hall for more info  

803-831-9095 or allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com  

 

Youth Group News 

A Byzantine Catholic Community is forming at Saint 
Philip Neri Church, 292 Munn Rd., Fort Mill, South 
Carolina.  Please join us as we grow our community 
and celebrate the Byzantine Divine Liturgy.  All are 
welcome to attend and experience the beauty of the 
Eastern Catholic Traditional Services.  We will be 
celebrating the Byzantine Divine Liturgy on  
Saturdays at 4PM.  Please see the website  
https://carolinabyzantine.com/ for the latest  
information and service times or contact Ron Somich 
at 440.477.6389. 

TROOP 503 WILL BE SELLING PINE NEEDLES ON 
FEBRUARY 18TH FOR $4.35 PER BALE.   

House of Mercy, Inc.  
A ministry of the Sisters of Mercy  
providing a home and specialized 

care for persons living with AIDS 
 

Thank you again for your continued support of 
the House of Mercy.  We have received your 
donation of $606.51 and we are honored to  
remain an integral part of your church giving 
program.  We are grateful for your support of 
this ministry and all those we serve. 
Stan Peterson, President 

Dominican Monastery of St. Jude 
Marbury, Alabama 

 
Thank you with all our hearts for your  
magnificent gift of $1,819.54!!  May Our Lord pour 
out an abundance of graces on you and all your     
parish.  
Our year began with the glorious ceremony of        
Solemn Profession of our Sister Mary Thomas.  The 
presence of the Archbishop, many priests, family and 
friends contributed to the joy of the day. We pray joy 
will be yours every day in the Hearts of Jesus and 
Mary. 
You and your intentions are remembered in our 
prayers. Thank you again for your marvelous       
goodness to us.  
Ever gratefully,  
Mother Mary of the Precious Blood, O. P. and Sisters 

  
Children’s Movie Night  
after Stations of the Cross 
Friday, February 23rd 
from 7:30 pm to 9:00 pm 

“Puss in Boots” 
Bring your pillow and blanket 
Refreshments will be served 

Contact Joanne Kazista for more  
information about Faith Formation at  

803-367-3299 or  
faith-formation@bellsouth.net 

 

Faith Formation News 

On behalf of Clover Area Assistance Center 
(CAAC), I would like to thank you for your 
quarterly donation of $2,432.56.  Those funds 
have been designated for use in our Good  
Samaritan Fund.  As a result of the generosity 
of area churches, businesses, individuals and 
organizations, we are able to continue to   
provide our many services, with the majority of 
all funds received being returned directly back 
into the community.   
Again, thank you for your support and for  
helping us to assist those who are struggling to 
provide even the most basic of needs for  
themselves or their families. 
Cynthia Krause 
Program Manager 


